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April 3, 2018

OXY USA Inc.
Attn: Chuck Terry 
P.O. Box 303 
Amistad, NM 88410-0303

Dear Mr. Terry:

1 he OXY USA Inc. 2018 Plans of Development (POD) for both the West Bravo Dome 
(WBDU) and Bravo Dome Units (BDU) located in Harding, Union and Quay Counties New 
Mexico are approved as of April 3, 2018. A POD is required to be filed yearly by the unit 
operator and not later than March 1 of each year. No extension of time will be granted unless an 
unavoidable delay where justified.

For the West Bravo Dome Unit, it is noteworthy that OXY took over the operation on Sept. 1 of 
2017 and estimates that its 2018 average production will be around 40.5 mmscfp/d of C02 from 
74 producing wells. For the Bravo Dome Unit its 2017 average production was 210 mmscfp/d of 
C02 from 571 producing wells. OXY’s longer range plans (2019-2023) for both units is to 
continue to add rate capacity to meet C02 demand by possibly drilling 5-10 wells per year in the 
WBDU and 10-20 wells per year in the BDU.

Neither of these units contain Tribal or allotted lands as they are Fee, State and Federal lands.

If you have questions regarding the above unit, please contact Joe Hewitt at (505) 564-7740 or 
jhewitt@blm.gov.

Sincerely,

Richard Fields,
Farmington Field Manager

cc: Commissioner of Public Lands, Santa Fe, NM (SLO) 
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (NMOCD)


